
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time – September 1, 2019 

“For 

everyone 

who exalts 

himself 

will be 

humbled, 

but the one 

who 

humbles 

himself 

will be 

exalted.” 
Luke 14:11 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Michele Hahn 
Pastoral Associate 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mass Intentions Schedule 

 
Week of September 1, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Neal & Concetta Romano 

Tue.  Rinaldi Family 

Wed.  Helen Dalamango 

Thu.  Maria Conte 

 

Saturday, September 7th, 5 PM Mass 

Henri-Robert Lamarque, Carmela & Michael 

Terranova, Patricia Neder, Ann Supakoff, Dave 

O’Riordan 

 

Sunday, Sept. 8th, 23rd Sun. in Ordinary Time  

8:00 AM People of the Parish  

9:30 AM Victor M. Chersevani, Victor     

    Chersevani, Stephen Pino, Thomas   

    Bambury, Genevieve Leone, Jing Liu,  

    Louis F. Yodice Jr. 

11:30 AM Steven Joseph Goellner 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

   September 7th/8th 
  

    5:00 PM    Fr. Michael 

    8:00 AM  Fr. Michael 

    9:30 AM  Fr. Kenan Peters 

    11:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

Mrs. Barbara DeStefano 
P/T Bookkeeper 

 

Scripture Readings for September 8, 2019 
  

  +  Wisdom 9:13-18 

  +  Philemon 9-10, 12-17 

  +  Luke 14:25-33 

Remembering Our Sick 
 
 

Please pray for those in our parish who are sick, 

their families and caregivers: 
 

 George V. Daly   Veronica Follo 

 Phil Graziose    Doreen Hau 

 Joseph Santamaria  Marlene Starr  
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Sharpen Those Pencils 
by Father Michael 

   This weekend is the unofficial end to summer.  For those involved in education, 
these are the final few hours to get ready for the beginning of a new school year.  At 
one point in time that meant making sure your pencils were sharpened.  Nowadays, it 
probably means making sure your chrome book is fully charged or some other 
technological chore like that.  Remember when clapping the erasers in school was 
considered an honor?  Now, that is probably outlawed as a health hazard and 
rebooting the Smart Board has replaced it.   
 
   Although you may not be heading back to school, this time of the year naturally 
lends itself to a time of new beginning.  It can be an opportunity to refocus your efforts 
and even come up with your own homework list of things you would like to 
accomplish.    
 
   I am grateful to the dozen or so folks who were part of the clean-up day last 
Saturday.  The bulk of the work was loading up the dumpster with items that were no 
longer useful to the parish.  There was a chest freezer and refrigerator in the 
basement of the church that were no longer used.  In the basement of my house 
there was an array of old furniture that was losing the battle with mold and dampness.  
The community garden also had become a gathering place for all kinds of odds and 
ends that were getting overgrown with weeds.  We now have 30 cubic yards less 
clutter and rubble to get in the way.   
 
   The storm that hit last week took most people by surprise and left pockets of 
damage all over the place.  Several enormous trees were uprooted on Nichols Road.  
It looked like a few homeowners suddenly found themselves rebuilding their front 
yards.  The 9/11 Memorial Garden in Nesconset sustained a great deal of damage.  
My driveway got beat up by the torrential rains.  The rushing water created several 
gullies and trenches.  A few temporary patches were made so that the driveway would 
be passable, but it needs work.  We will need to get a few truckloads of crushed stone 
and gravel as well as a bobcat to do some grading and even things out.  Several 
parishioners have suggested that I should just pave the entire driveway.  The cost of 
that undertaking would not be cheap. I prefer if money is going to be spent, there are 
other places within the parish where it could be better utilized.  This is the first time in 
six years that I have had to make this kind of repair to the driveway. 
 
   Enjoy the Monday holiday; may it be a last minute hurrah for those who didn’t 
accomplish everything they had hoped for during the summer.  And, remember to be 
a safe driver and look out for stopped school buses and all the kiddies heading back 
to school.   
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If you would like to purchase a 

2020 At Home with the Word 

book, please sign up in the 

hallway by the Parish Office.     

PARISH NEWS 
 

The Parish Office is closed on Monday, 

September 2nd, for Labor Day.   

There is a 9:00 Mass Monday morning. 

Anointing of the Sick 
  

The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 

will be offered after the 9:30 AM Mass this 

Sunday, September 1st.  

Holy Hour for Peace 
  

We offer our Holy Hour on the first Saturday 
of the month from 3:45-4:45PM in the 
Worship Area.  The next one will take place 
on Saturday, September 7th.  
Please come and spend some 
time before the Blessed 
Sacrament praying for God’s gift of 
peace to touch our wounded 
world.   

   Pray for Our Military 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

We thank the men and women who serve in 
our military for their service.  We will 
continue to pray for them through 2019.  
Please let us know at any time during 2019 
if their service is finished, their title has 
changed, or you would like continued 
prayers through 2020.  May God bless all 
who serve our nation.  Pray for Peace! 

PFC Anna Brady 
Cpl. Richard J. DeKanchuk, USMC 
SA Anthony J. DeNicola 
FC2 Lane Dyar 
SSG Daniel Frost 
MIDN Jonathan A. Goohs Jr., USNA 
WO Christopher Kaminsky 
Cpl. Michael Knipper, USMC 
SSGT Ryan Mauldin 
Lt. Ryan Montvydas 
IT1 Jason Mulderig 
LCpl. Michael Palagonia, USMC 

We pray for the 
following parishioners 
whose funerals were 

celebrated at  
Holy Cross in August: 

  

Michael Callari Jr. 
Jeffrey Lawson Sr. 
Denise Lamarque 

Joseph Hedgecock 
Jeannette Forbell 

  

May they rest in peace,  
and may their loved ones be consoled.  

 

Lucas Benjamin Biggio 
John Richard Cataldo-Siemers 

Julis Justina Cuadros 
Logan Thomas Drapala 

Eleanor Keogh-Domingo 
Amayah Kairi Morales-Solano 

Peyton Anthony Paul 
Anthony Michael Ruggiero 
Joseph Vincent Ruggiero 

John Robert Stella 
Lia Nicole Taylor 

Luca James Vernace 

Holy Cross 

welcomes 

these children  

Baptized in August  
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FALL FESTIVAL FUN! 
 

 
 

 

     September 21st, 2019 
      Fall Festival 

 

Place:   Parish of the Holy Cross 

            Time:   10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Come join us for a day of Family Fun! 
(Since this is a family event, children must be accompanied by an adult.) 

 

If you are planning to attend the Fall Festival, please fill out the tear-off  below and drop in the collection 

basket or return to the Religious Ed. Office.  We need an idea of how much food to provide.   

A free will offering would be appreciated.  Thank You! 

Calling All Vendors! 

If anyone is interested in taking a table to sell their crafts and/or 
merchandise (new items only, please) at our Fall Festival on September 
21

st
, please stop by the Religious Education Office to fill out a registration 

form.  Price per table is $50.00.  FIRST COME – FIRST SERVE!!   
 
We will also be having a Holy Cross table, and we 
would ask that each vendor be willing to donate one of 
their items to our table. 
 
Anyone else willing to donate, please call the office 
(631-265-2200 ext. 111 or 112), and let us know what 
you would like to contribute.            

If you plan to attend the Fall Festival on September 21st, please fill out and drop in 

the collection basket or return to the Religious Ed. Office. Thank you! 
 

Family Name ____________________________________ 
 

No. of Adults __________  No. of  Children ____________ 
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Parish of the Holy Cross           
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A Friendly Reminder! 
 
We are now in the process of setting up classes for our 2019-2020 Religious Education Program.  It 
is important that we have a registration form for each child so that they are guaranteed 
placement in their previous class.  If you haven’t registered yet, please do so ASAP.  Thank you! 

       Chinese Auction 
 

We will be having a Chinese Auction for the children at our Family Fall 

Festival.  Anyone willing to donate a new item (toys, books, games, gift 

cards, etc.), can drop it off at the Religious Ed Office.  Items should cost no more than $15.00.  

Thank you, as always, for your generosity!! 

FALL FESTIVAL FUN! 

 

 

For more information and to register online,  

please visit drvc-faith.org 

Stay With Us 
Saturday, September 14, 2019 

St. John the Baptist High School, West 

Islip 

Featuring Keynote Speakers 

Dr. Mary Healy Bishop John 

ATTENTION CATECHISTS! 
The Parish of the Holy Cross would like to invite 

our Catechists to attend the 2019 Catechetical 

Congress on Saturday, September 14th.  We will 

cover the cost for the first 10 Catechists who 

register with our office.   

 

T i  y ar’  Ca      i a  Congr    promi     o b  

exciting, enjoyable, and rewarding!  The 

worship, keynote address, and many workshops 

will touch on every aspect of catechetical parish 

ministry.  It will also be an opportunity for 

renewal, formation, and fellowship. 

 

The Congress will include:  Morning Prayer, 

Workshop 1, Workshop 2, Lunch, Keynote 

Address, Special Blessing of Catechists & 

Commissioning, Opportunities for Roundtable 

Discussions, Visit to Exhibits and Vendors.  

There are 50 workshops to choose from! 

 

If you are a Holy Cross Catechist, and interested 

in attending, please contact Tricia, our Religious 

Education Coordinator, at 631-265-2200 x112. 

 

We are in desperate need of Catechists for Level 3.  If you are interested in teaching our 

children, please contact the Religious Education Office.  Thank you! 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
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Children’s Liturgy of the Word which is held every Sunday from 

September to May, except for holiday weekends, will resume at the 

11:30 Mass on Sunday, September 8th, in the Fr. Joe Room.  

Children's Liturgy, for children in grades K-3, allows children to 

hear God’s word in language they can understand and have their 

questions answered.   

 

We are looking for additional helpers starting in September.  Time commitment is 

dependent on the number of  helpers we have.  If you are in grades 4 through 12 and 

would be interested in becoming a helper, please consider joining this ministry.  

Community service hours and training are available.  Please contact Karyn at  

631-648-3594 for more information.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS! 
Hi everyone!  Our Youth Group will be having a Fall Plant Sale 
on the weekend of September 14/15 after all the Masses.  And, 
our Fall Youth Group Kick-Off will be held September 22, from 
6 to 8PM.  All new 9th graders who are receiving the 
Sacrament of Confirmation this September are invited to 
attend our Kick-Off!  Hope to see you there!  Look for more 
Youth Group information in upcoming bulletins.   

RCIA 

Are you seeking Baptism?  Are you a baptized Catholic who never celebrated 
First Communion and Confirmation?  Have you been baptized in another 
Christian faith and now desire to become Catholic? 
 
If your answer is “YES” to any of these questions, we want to hear 
from you.  The Church gives us a beautiful process called the Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) for those who seek to become 
fully initiated in the Catholic Church.  This year’s RCIA will be 
starting soon.  If you’re interested and would like additional 
information, please contact Jude Pickel at 631-265-2200 x116. 
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ATTENTION MINISTRY FOLKS 
   Diocesan Congress Day –  
Sat., 9/14 at St. John the Baptist H.S., West Islip 

 

 
(Workshops being offered for various parish ministries beyond Religious Ed.) 

 

A day of fellowship, prayer and learning, including lunch, from 8:30AM to 3PM.  
Check out the workshops at: 
 

www.drvc.-faith.org  

Look for the Congress day information, then contact us to register.  If you are one of 

the first ten interested in attending, the parish will pay the registration fee for you.  

Workshops will cover Scripture, pastoral music, liturgy, annulments, bereavement, 

parenting, and youth ministry.  Please call the Parish Office today. 

Who Will...join our Flower Garden Ministry? 

     To Plant or Not to Plant? 
  

We recently received an estimate for extending our irrigation system to include the area 

around the signs on Nichols Road as well as by the entrance driveway.  It would be my hope 

to improve this area by doing seasonal plantings.  Having a water supply would be crucial in 

maintaining any kind of garden.  But, in addition to the sprinklers we would need helping 

hands to plant and maintain these beds.  Do you have a green thumb?  Would you like to help 

the parish in this project?  If so, please let us know.  I do not want to proceed with the expense 

of  prink  r  if i  wi   on y   ad  o a bump r  rop of w  d    If w   r a   a  appy  i     “F ow r 

Gard n Mini  ry” (no   o b   onfu  d wi       Communi y V g  ab   Gard n Mini  ry) i  wi   

enhance the beauty of our property for us, and all who drive along Nichols Road.   Fr. Michael 
 

We need you! 
 

Please fill in the tear-off below, drop it in the collection basket, and someone will contact you: 

 
 

I/We would like to join the Flower Garden Ministry: (please print) 

 

Name(s): _________________________________Phone: _____________________ 

 

Email address:_______________________________________________________ 

 

http://www.drvc.-faith.org
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CASH CALENDAR 

    Parish of the Holy Cross 
    September 2018 

 

September 14th is the 
Exaltation of the  

Holy Cross 
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MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Sunday, September 1st       After 9:30 Mass  

 ANOINTING OF THE SICK     Worship Area 

 

Monday, September 2nd      9 AM 

 MORNING MASS        Chapel 
(The Parish Office is closed for the Labor Day holiday.)   

 

Tuesday, September 3rd      10 AM  

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 

 

Wednesday, September 4th    11:30AM –2:30PM 

 SENIORS           Atrium 

 

Thursday, September 5th      10 AM  

 SCRIPTURE STUDY       Fr. Joe Room 

 

Saturday, September 7th      10:30 AM 

 LEVEL 8 RECONCILIATION         Worship Area 

 HOLY HOUR         3:45-4:45PM Worship Area 

 

Sunday, September 8th       1 PM  

 BAPTISMS          Worship Area 

Congratulations to the following  
August Cash Calendar Winners!  

8/1/19  $50  Outreach Pantry 
8/2/19  $50  Frank Campanelli 
8/3/19  $50  Matt Catania 
8/4/19  $50  Outreach Pantry 
8/5/19  $50  J & D Grass 
8/6/19  $50  Matt Garvey 
8/7/19  $50  Linda Spahr 
8/8/19  $50  Mayra Plescia 
8/9/19  $50  Outreach Pantry 
8/10/19  $50  Harry Brockbank 
8/11/19  $50  Phyllis Sangimino 
8/12/19  $50  Lisa Karras 
8/13/19  $50  Kathy Duminuco 
8/14/19  $50  Arlene Lechner 
8/15/19    $500  Knipper Family 
8/16/19  $50  Mary Ellen McCutchen 
8/17/19  $50  Grace Van Epps 
8/18/19  $50  Geraldine Schreiber 
8/19/19  $50  Connie Lipnicki 
8/20/19  $50  Mary Ellen McCutchen 
8/21/19  $50  Kevin & Kerri McGuire 
8/22/19  $50  Frank Gargiulo 
8/23/19  $50  A. Cassone 
8/24/19  $50  JoEllen May Wadsworth 
8/25/19  $50  Barbara Heitman 
8/26/19  $50  Diane Dawson Kozicki 
8/27/19  $50  JoAnn Leptich 
8/28/19  $50  Teresa Emerson 
8/29/19  $50  Connie Lipnicki 
8/30/19  $50   Connor Catania 
8/31/19  $50  Vivian Collura 

Date  Amount  Name 

CASH CALENDAR 

SPECIAL COLLECTION 

Next weekend, at the offertory we will 
also be collecting for Catholic 
University of America.  Thank you 
for your support of this important 
collection! 

PARISH OUTREACH 
Next Saturday and Sunday, September 

7th/8th, will be our monthly Food Drive for 

our Parish Outreach Pantry. The following 

items would be most helpful: 

Please check expiration 

dates!  It will greatly 

assist the volunteers 

who stack the pantry 

with your donated goods.   

    Thank you! 

 Soup 
 Canned Vegetables 
 Coffee/Tea 

 Macaroni & Cheese 
 Boxed Potatoes/Rice 
 Meals-in-a-Can 
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